Over 150 years ago, United States commemorative stamps began honoring the people, places and events that shaped our country’s history; and 

WHEREAS, on October 24, 2001, the United States Postal Service introduced a new stamp, United We Stand, as a fitting tribute to the invigorated patriotic spirit of our nation to unite together in purpose, pride and determination following the tragic events on September 11, 2001; and

WHEREAS, according to the Bureau of Labor Statistics, there are more than 2.3 million U.S. workers employed in protective service occupations; and
WHEREAS, it is important that we pause to pay tribute to the patriotism and valor of thousands of dedicated policemen, firefighters and other law enforcement officers who valiantly protect the welfare of all Mesquite; and

WHEREAS, on January 11, 2002, Mesquite Post Office will hold a flag raising ceremony in tribute to police officers and firefighters; and


WHEREAS, the United We Stand stamp and the United States Postal Service’s local tribute will help Mesquite and all Americans focus on the valor, courage and dedication of these people, many of whom are our neighbors, friends and family members who work to ensure a safe and secure life for all of us.
NOW, THEREFORE, I, Mike Anderson, Mayor of the City of Mesquite, do hereby proclaim Friday,
January 11, 2002 as:


"UNITED WE STAND DAY"

in the City of Mesquite, and urge all citizens to join me in paying tribute to these policemen, firefighters and other law enforcement officers.

PROCLAIMED this 11th day of January 2002. 

